

9 November 2023

Department of Planning

Dear Sir

I write to express my opposition to the Paling Yards Windfarm Proposal.

The overwhelming sentiment of the Oberon community is against this proposal and as the local Member I support their feelings fully.

There has been a distinct lack of community consultation throughout this process and a failure to hear or address the many concerns that have been raised by locals.

The erosion of the aesthetic value and damage to the road infrastructure which will occur are only part of the concerns that have been raised by the local community.

I would hope that the views and concerns of the Oberon community are heard and taken into account when evaluation of this proposal is to be finalised. It is their community that is being affected and their back yard that will be left impacted into the future.

Yours sincerely

Paul Toole MP

**Member for Bathurst Electorate**